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______________________________________________________________________________ 
Greetings Friends, 

 
Everything Has Its Place – That is, Its Perceived Proper Place 
 A main objective of Worldview Resource Group is to help people who are working in a cross-
cultural context to discover, understand, and communicate within another culture. This involves 
helping those workers to discover things that are underneath the obvious physical and material 
differences of that foreign culture. Yes, there is the dress, the clothing, the food, the trinkets, the 
painted faces, and the strange language and customs. But there is more, much more – there are 
different sets of values and tacit core assumptions about the whole world of reality. 
 
 Recently I was conducting a training seminar with a handful of cross-cultural missionaries. 
We were discussing how different cultures put things into different categories. I used a chart to 
help us get our heads around this concept. The chart is coming, but first a bit of explanation. All 
cultures have a system in which everything they perceive and understand is “put” somewhere. 
This is part of being human – we get part of our security from our understanding of where “stuff 
belongs.” And no, I am not talking merely about the fact that our shirt belongs hung up in the 
closet as opposed to laying on the floor. (Although, that is not a bad illustration.) All cultures have 
a taxonomy/ classification system. And if you want to know more than mere surface things about 
another culture, it helps greatly to understand their classification system.  
 
 Back to that training seminar. We drew three identical charts on the wall (actually, we drew 
them on a piece of paper on the wall – because, in our culture, such drawings do not belong 
literally on the wall). On the one chart we put where the general secular/ humanist North American 
culture would put each item in the following list, on the second chart we put where the target 
culture of this group of missionaries would likely put the same items, and finally we put the items 
where we believed they fit in the biblical system of life. Here’s the list and then the chart. List: 
rifles, Bigfoot (the creature), the pot of gold at the foot of a rainbow, crystals (the kind you put in a 
window to reflect sunlight), ice cream, rabbit’s foot, ghosts (spirits of people who have died), a 
forked water-witching stick, a special tree that your great-grandfather had planted, a (very) severe 
thunder/lightening storm, medicinal herbs, an Ouija board (the actual board itself), and a Bible (the 
actual book – the paper and ink). 
 
And now the chart (copyright by Mike Matthews): 
 

 REAL NOT REAL 

SUPER-
NATURAL 

Living Non-Living 
 
 
 
 

Living Non-Living 

NATURAL Living Non-Living Living Non-Living 
 
 
 
 

 
 If you want a good discussion, you might try getting together with a group of people (from 
different cultures, if possible) and talk about where “things belong” in a chart like this. Such a 
discussion might prove to be entertaining and more than a tad enlightening. And, obviously, you 
can add to the list of items ad infinitum.   
 



 Knowing where people “put stuff” in their overall conception of life is no small part in 
understanding their worldview. And that is no small part in understanding how to communicate the 
Good News of the Bible in a way that transforms a whole system of thinking, of believing, and of 
behaving.  
 
Praise & Prayer Items: 

 I am writing a book for cross-cultural workers. The title (I believe) will be, A Novel Approach. 
Subtitle: The Place of Story in Understanding Other. This book is one of a three-book series on 
missions that Worldview Resource Group personnel are writing. We hope to have these book 
published this year. (P.S. – the chart will be in the book.) 

 Three cross-cultural missionary couples in Canada are currently using the system of A Novel 
Approach to discover, understand, and communicate with their target cultures. 

 For the various training and facilitating workshops scheduled for this spring. 

 Kathleen volunteers on Mondays at a local home for the elderly. She is enjoying the people, 
and they are enjoying her.  

 

BY THE WAY... 
Where we put stuff in the above chart is no mere academic exercise. It gets practical (and 
theological) real fast. For instance, Kathleen and I know of a family that recently left a church – 
and the issue was this: Where does the forked water-witching stick belong in this chart? Although 
people were not thinking about or using the above chart, in what box that forked stick “belonged” 
was the issue. Where one puts stuff on a tacit classification chart in the mind is a huge indicator of 
one’s assumptions about life, reality, and God. (And, in this case, where one should/shouldn’t 
attend church.) 
 
In His grace,                   ~Mike and Kathleen Matthews 


